Bill's Last Bull Pen

une 30th 2019 will be my last day as your Supervisor. I have enjoyed my position for 19 plus years and would like to thank all the residents of the Town for their continued support. John Masters (Deputy Supervisor) a Seasoned member of your Town Board will complete the remainder of my term which ends December 31, 2019. Between now and December, you, the Voters, will have to decide as to whom you want as Supervisor. Primary Day for the Republican Slate for Supervisor will be held on Tuesday June 25th 2019 of which there are two candidates. Please make yourself available to Vote.

Again Thank You for all you have allowed me to do. Bill Lund

Memorial Day Ceremony

The annual Memorial Day Ceremony will take place May 27th @ 9:15 in front of the Tully Elementary School. This Ceremony is to honor our Veterans and persons currently serving in the military. Veterans and their families are encouraged to participate in the parade that follows the ceremony and transportation will gladly be provided for those that do not care to walk. All organizations and businesses that care to join in with a marching group, float or motorized vehicle in the parade should be at the Elementary School bus garage by 9:15 a.m. Also welcome to participate are horseback riders, red/white/blue decorated bicycles, and antique cars/trucks.

here will be a brief program prior to the Memorial Day Ceremony on May 27th. It will be in recognition of all Vets and Americans by reciting "The Pledge to the American Flag". It will be held at the 4 corners in front of the Elm Street Café at 8:30, just before the regular Memorial Day Celebration at the school at 9:15.

It will involve only the reciting of the Pledge with dismissal immediately after, allowing for the attendance at the Memorial Day Ceremony at the school.

Please Carry an American Flag of any Size



Tully Parks and Rec

On May 11, 2019 the Tully Parks and Recreation Department coordinated the Pitch, Hit and Run competition for all youth baseball and softball players. For the first time in several years the weather cooperated, and the competition was a huge success. With several participants advancing to the regional round in June.

We would like to thank long-time Parks and Recreation board member Lucas Erno for coordinating and facilitating the program, and the Tully Junior High and Varsity Baseball players and coaches for organizing skills stations for all the participants.

We look forward to seeing if any of our winners can advance past the regional rounds in June.

Congratulations to all our champions! Sam Dando, Patrick Pierce, Sullivan Waldron, Anthony Cucci, Tyler Carpenter, Daniel Head, Andrew Polak, William Lund, Alexandra Dickson, Ava Nash, Susan Kuty and Kylee Cucci.





The Tully News

P.O. Box. 206 Tully, NY 13159 315-696-4693

Town Supervisor

William Lund tullysupervisor@cnymail.com

Editor

Benjamin Bibik

Printer

OCM BOCES

Important Phone Numbers

Assessor696-4693, ext. 13
Code Enforcement696-4693 x19
Dog Control(315) 454-0928
Highway Department 696-8861
Justice Court 696-5884
Parks & Rec696-4693 x21
Town Clerk696-4693, ext. 10
Town Supervisor696-4693, ext. 12
Tax Collector696-4693, ext. 11
Town Historian 696-4681
Trash & Garbage 422-0715
683-5679
Village of Tully 696-5041

Town of Tully Website

www.townoftully.org.

Village of Tully Website villageoftully.org.

Onondaga Co. Website

www.ongov.net

The Tully News is a monthly publication of the Tully Town Board. The Town Board meets on the Second Wednesday of each month at the Town Hall. Deadline for publication is the night of the Board meeting. Materials may be submitted to: The Tully News , 19 Railroad Street, Tully, 13159 or they may be emailed to: ben.bibik@outlook.com

TAG NEWS

TAG has been quite busy: Great participation and appreciation with the Earth Day Cleanup! A HUGE thank you to Nightingale's Hardware for sponsoring the Mother's Day Hanging Basket Sale! The yearly High School Volunteer Scholarship will be awarded! And soon we will have three radar displays to keep our community safe! How awesome is that!!

Cornerstone Park: Will soon host the Music in the Park on Sunday Evenings; A reminder, there are still a few open slots for engraved pavers - please contact Janet jlbh55@aol.com; and The new fountain will start to take shape! Don't forget the ANNUAL PLANT SALE at Cornerstone Park May 25 8:30am.

South Meadows and Tracy Lake - always beautiful walks in the woods and for birding. Do be careful on slick surfaces.

And stroll the beautiful gardens at Cornerstone Park - Yours to enjoy!

Tully Free Library

Please join us for a reception on Sunday, June 9 from 2-4 PM to welcome a local historic treasure back to the Tully Free Library.

The Tully Community Chadwick Quilt was created in 1976 by a group of local Tully women. The quilt's 20 squares represent familiar Tully scenes from that time.



The quilt was raffled off as a library fundraiser, and the winner was Axilda Chadwick, a Tully Lake summer resident. The Chadwick Residence, a non-profit organization in the Valley area of Syracuse for homeless women and their children, is named in honor of Axilda Chadwick.

The Tully Community Chadwick Quilt is returning to the Tully Free Library as a gift from the Chadwick family, and will be displayed for all visitors to enjoy.

Tully Senior Citizens

Tully Senior Citizens was established in 1973. This year we celebrate our 46th year. Over the years we have singled out someone from the membership for special recognition at our annual birthday party. We refer to this recipient as the "Tully Senior Citizen Of The Year". This year on May 8th at a catered dinner and meeting we recognized Esther Hoose as the Tully Senior Citizen of the Year. Esther has put others before herself,



looked for ways to make life easier or better for others, volunteered to organize events or efforts to assist others, worked shoulder to shoulder with others in the community, asked for nothing in return except for the satisfaction of knowing she has helped others and made a better community for us all. Among many other achievements, Esther is currently President of the Tully Senior Citizens (She also currently serves as Trip Coordinator and has served as Vice President). She is also currently President of the LaFayette Senior Citizens and the Preble Garden Club. For many years she served our community as Den Mother, Brownie Troop Leader, Girl Scout Troop Leader and Girl Scout Troop Administrator. She chaired the Tully Elementary PTO Spring Carnival for five years. She served as Church Clerk at the Rose Hill Baptist Church for 12 years and was Activities Director at The Elizabeth Brewster House in Homer, NY for several years. You may see Esther working at the Polls, where she has been Poll Inspector/Machine Specialist since 1996. Many of us enjoy Esther's Christmas crafts and ornaments in our homes. Esther is also a devoted wife of 44 years, mother of 4 daughters and 1 son, and grandmother of 12. Esther was awarded a plaque "For Being a Model of Achieving the Art of Aging Well", and received a proclamation in her honor from New York State Assemblyman Al Stirpe. Many members of Esther's family came to the Tully United Community Church to help us honor her and her accomplishments. Congratulations Esther!

Tully Interact

The weather is finally starting to work in our favor. This has been another busy month for the students of Interact. We started off the month with the annual Earth Day cleanup. With nine volunteers, although chilly and a some snow, we spent a hour cleaning up our community. A special thanks to the volunteers at the Town garage who offered hot cocoa and cookies when we dropped off the garbage we collected.

We also helped at the 41st annual Mountain Goat Run; a 10-mile long run that is up and down hills throughout Syracuse. At mile 9, we cheered on over 1,000 runners to help them cross the finish line.

A new project with Interact was the Soles for Souls project. By helping the Tully Senior High School International Club, we collected gently used shoes in both school buildings. With the help of parents, students, and Tully School employees, the project was a big success!

Also, at our monthly Interact meeting, we made 238 sandwiches for the Samaritan Center in record time. All of that practice paid off.

Congratulations to our most recent Interactor of the Month, Emma Bielecki! Emma joined our group on Halloween when she arrived with friends to collect Pennies for Polio. She has since attended monthly meetings making hundreds of sandwiches and volunteered at many events, including the final Otisco FD Pancake Breakfast, the St. Leo's Fresh Food Giveaway, poster making for the Soles for Souls project and the chilly Earth Day clean-up. Thanks so much for your willingness to volunteer in our community!



Insight for the 2019 Kings Corner Market Nights

Signs of spring are all around us and with that comes preparations for the 8th annual Kings Corner Market. The committee got a 7-year itch after last years market and has been working on revisions to the policies and procedures to better serve the community. We are looking forward to seeing what this year's market brings to our locals. Knowing Tully is full of talented and dedicated people we trust you won't be disappointed with what the vendors plan to offer this year.

We listened to customer feedback and even though we can't change the location of the market we are making efforts to consolidate the space. It will still be located on the ROW (right of way) of the streets surrounding the four corners but efforts are being made to bring it closer together. This year vendors will pay a deposit of \$20 and get a \$5 refund for every week they participate, essentially still offering a free market. It's something new we are trying, and we will evaluate the results after the market nights are over. There are plans to continue including a food truck near the music in the park. Customers and vendors appreciate food available while they are outside in the fresh air enjoying the music. We encourage local eateries to also bring food outside to the sidewalks to sell, more food options are good!

Once again, the Tully Arts Council is teaming up and providing the entertainment for the evening. We are grateful for their help with this. Everybody knows music makes everything better! TAG has found great delight in seeing the community enjoy the fruits of their labor with utilizing the Community Park. Remember to pack lawn chairs or blankets so you can spread out, get a bite to eat, listen to music and visit with friends. Friendly reminder that parking is limited in the village and many vendors try to park close to their location in effort to have items close for unloading and setting up. Please be aware local businesses are still open and like to reserve their parking for those who patronize their business. Please be courteous and utilize the abundance of parking at the Post Office and Elementary school.

The continued effort of community volunteers makes this market a success year after year. Tully, NY glasses (pint and wine/water) are available year-round at Earth2 Soul and Rusty Wheel Pottery, proceeds directly support the efforts of KCM.

Mark your calendars 4-7pm, Tuesdays in August- rain or shine, we always have a good time!

Vendor registration- https://kcmtully.wufoo.com/forms/zyyg1971n6thr2/

We accept Paypal and Venmo KCMTully@gmail.com

Like us on Facebook and Instagram

Music at Cornerstone Park Performances 6:30-8pm

June 2 - from Cortland - Tiller Beckonfield - Rock, Country, R&B

June 9 - **LaFayette HS Jazz Band and Chorus - and special guest!!

June 16 - Tully's own Dave Zawadski - Happy Father's Day!

June 23 - **City of Syracuse Highland Pipe Band, Dancers and Singers

June 30 - The Neighbors and Los Primos - Guitars and Great Songs!

** If weather too inclement, **performances will be at TUCC; Duos and Solo artists will play at the Tully Arts Council across from the Park. Remember to bring chairs and prepare to have a great time!

These are 'Gratitude Concerts' to thank the community for all the support they've given; and made possible by our very generous Sponsors: Town of Tully, Village of Tully, Tully Action Group, Tully Arts Council, Tully Rotary Club, Tully Building Supply, Southern Hills Veterinary Hospital and all of YOU!

EXCITING SUMMER STUFF FROM THE ARTS COUNCIL!

May 28, MEET THE ARTIST NIGHT, 7 PM

The senior art students of Tully and Lafayette High Schools present their final projects in a great variety of art stylings in the Art Works Gallery, with the artists telling their unique individual stories.

June 9 GERANIUM BATIK CLASS, 1-3 PM

Watercolor Batik Using Paraffin as a Wax Resist, Painted on Ginwashi Rice Paper

Master painter Donna Atwood offers a single-day class in the technique of Watercolor Batik, which uses a wax resist of paraffin and painted on Ginwashi rice paper, a beautiful art form that will result in a high-quality painting. The class will take place at the Tully ArtWorks Studio at 5 Elm Street, Tully, NY. Don't miss this special art-education opportunity! No experience necessary.

June 9, TODD HOBIN IN CONCERT! 6-8 PM

Tickets available on Ticketleap.com or at the Art Works gallery

June 15 OPEN MIC NIGHT, 7-9 PM

July 13, INKED TILES CLASS, 1-3 PM

Inked Tiles- Making alcohol ink tiles is so much fun. Each tile is truly unique, which makes this project really enjoyable as you watch your creation unfold before your eyes. Bring your own alcohol inks or use those provided, learn how to create and how to seal them up. Makes a great handmade gift! (Adults only) \$35 Reservations at Ticketleap.com or the Art Works gallery.

Sundays in June and July, TAG and TAC present MUSIC IN THE PARK!

Sundays nights in these months,
Cornerstone Park will resound with music,
brought to you by the Tully Action Group
and sponsored by the Tully Arts Council.
The Art Works gallery will be open from 6
to 8:30 PM on these nights, offering
delicious warm-ups of coffee and other
beverages as well as homemade tasty
treats by local Tully culinary artists to cap

off these musical events.

August 9, 10 and 11 BIG SUMMER THEATER EVENT: HANS CHRISTIAN ANDERSON!

This summer's show will be a brand-new offering that uses the classic musical score by Frank Loesser from the 1952 film starring Danny Kaye that has delighted adults and children all over the world alike! The story of the cobbler who told the tales of the Little Mermaid, the Ugly Duckling, the Emperor's New Clothes and many others is sure to delight the young and the young at heart!

Keep your eyes peeled on social media and in next month's newsletter for news about auditions and a general cast meeting the second week of June if you or any young folks you know are interested in participating! Theater is one of the great bonding tools of our town, and we encourage anyone with a love of music and laughter to check out this wonderful artistic experience!

SUNFLOWER GROWING CONTEST

TULLY ACTION GROUP FUNDRAISER FOR CORNERSTONE PARK.

Two prizes: A local artist's sunflower paintings. Awards given for the tallest and largest blossoms will be presented at the Tully Community Days in September.

ENTRY FEE IS ONLY \$5.00.

Start with your own seed or use a starter plant. Starter plants are being grown by Tully FFA students at the school greenhouse and can be purchased at their spring plant sale, 5/6 -5/20 or at the TAG PLANT SALE on Saturday, May 25 at Cornerstone Park

25 at Cornerstone Park	ζ.			
	#2:	Flower submission Info	rmation	
Mail this form to TAG	at PO Box 394, T	ully by August 27, or drop off	at the TAG At King's Corner Market on	
Tuesdays in August.	,		<u>C</u>	
Name:	Address wl	nere Sunflower is growing:	Phone/email:	
HEIGHT: measure gr	round to top	FLOWER HEAD DIAM	IETER: measure across	
()	()	
	A TAG Board	member will visit the top 5 entries to	verify measurements.	

PHONE/EMAIL

NAME:

Please detach and mail entry form with \$5.00 to TAG, PO Box 394, Tully, NY 13159 or drop off at the TAG booth during Kings Corner Market by August 13. The market runs Tuesdays in August from 4-7pm in the village of Tully.

#1: ENTRY FORM: TAG SUNFLOWER GROWING CONTEST.